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St. Matthew’s Messenger

FEBRUARY 2014
St. Matthew’s Episcopal Church, Pennington, N.J. 08534

To receive the monthly Messenger and Constant Contact announcements please go to our website http://stmatthewspennington.org/, click on the link “sign up for emails” under “About us” to add yourself to our mailing list.

The Church is open for prayer and meditation during parish office hours on weekdays:  Monday, Wednesday, Thursday from 9am-4pm and Tuesdays and Fridays till 12noon.
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NOTICE:

On Sunday, February 2nd.

there will only be One Service at 9am 
Followed by

THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
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SAINT MATTHEW’S 

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

The by-laws of our parish require that the Annual Parish Meeting be held on the third Sunday in the month of January.  A few of our parishioners will meet on January 19th to officially postpone the date of the meeting until February 2, 2014.

St. Matthew’s Annual Parish Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 2, 2013 immediately following the 10 AM service.  The Annual Meeting is the time when we come together to elect our leadership and to discuss the business of our congregation.

ALL parishioners are encouraged to attend.  Childcare will be provided. 

A Special Anglican Tradition!

PLEASE JOIN US

A Service of Candlemas and Holy Eucharist

Sunday, February 2nd 9 a.m.

Candlemas is a candlelight procession into the church on 

The Feast of the Presentation of our Lord in the Temple.

The congregation and choir gather outside the church so that all may go into the church in procession. 

The celebrant begins the service just inside the door of the church. 

NOTE: There will only be one service on Feb.2nd 

followed by the Annual Meeting at 10:15 in Belmont Hall.
Celebrating Black History Month at St. Matthew’s
By Dr. Rory McCorkle, Director of Music Ministry
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During February, we will celebrate Black History Month, along with the rest of the U.S., Canada, and UK. At St. Matthew’s, we will celebrate the history of African-Americans by singing a song from the Lift Every Voice and Sing (LEVAS) hymnal every week. This hymnal includes 280 songs from the African-American and Gospel traditions and was first published by the Episcopal Church in 1993.

To help us understand the rich traditions embodied in these songs, this article explores the songs that will be sung during the month:
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February 2, The Feast of the Presentation (Candlemas):

In My Life, Lord, be glorified

“In Your church Lord be glorified, be glorified. In Your church Lord, be glorified today.”

This song was penned by Bob Kilpatrick, a gospel and folk singer. He is an ordained minister in the Assemblies of God denomination. He wrote this song in 1977, when he was singing in a duo with his wife, Cindy. When he wrote it in his mother-in-law’s living room, he intended this simple song to be ‘just for him’. But after hearing it, his wife urged him to play it for a friend. After playing it for Karen Lafferty, composer of Seek Ye First, he was convinced to play it publically. It is now one of the top 25 most-sung worship songs.

Bob grew up in Georgia in a Southern Baptist family. During high school, he experienced the first year of racial integration at the high school. Given that his band was primarily African-American, this created a strain within the community. But, cutting his teeth on Otis Redding, Wilson Pickett, and Percy Sledge with this band became a major influence in his future music.
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February 9, The Fifth Sunday After Epiphany: Sweet, Sweet Spirit

“There are blessings you cannot receive ‘til you know Him in His fullness and believe”

This song was written by Doris Akers (1923-1995), a well-known Gospel music composer, arranger, singer, and member of the Gospel Music Hall of Fame. Ms. Akers was even honored by the Smithsonian Institution as the foremost African-American gospel songwriter in the U.S. She wrote a number of famous Gospel songs, including Lead Me Guide Me, He Delivered Me, and God is So Good.

The story of how she wrote Sweet, Sweet Spirit is told below in her own words: 

While directing the Sky Pilot Choir, she said to her singers, “You are not ready to go in.” She didn’t believe they had prayed enough! They were accustomed to spending time with her in prayer before the service, asking God to bless their songs. She said, “I feel that prayer is more important than great voices.” They had already prayed, but this particular morning she asked them to pray again, and they did so with renewed fervor.

As they prayed, Doris began to wonder how she could stop this wonderful prayer meeting. She said, “I sent word to the pastor letting him know what was happening. He was waiting in the auditorium, wanting to start the service. Finally, I was compelled to say to the choir, ‘We have 

to go. I hate to leave this room and I know you hate to leave, but you know we do have to go to the service. But there is such a sweet, sweet Spirit in this place.’”
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February 16, The Sixth Sunday After Epiphany: Taste and See

“I called the Lord who answered me;  from all my troubles I was set free.”
Taste and See is based on the text of Psalm 34, with the refrain set from Psalm 38, verse 8. This song was written by Dr. James Moore, a Roman Catholic composer, conductor, and pianist from Southern Virginia. In the wake of Vatican II, Dr. Moore was one of the Catholic composers who was determined to draw on the Gospel tradition and infuse the liturgy with these elements of his history. Dr. Moore continues to compose today from Vienna, where he teaches.
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February 23, The Seventh Sunday After Epiphany: 

Jesu, Jesu, Fill us with Your Love
“Jesu, Jesu, fill us with your love, show us how to serve the neighbors we have in you.”

This song was gathered by missionary Thomas Colvin (1925-2000), a missionary from the Church of Scotland to Ghana and Malawi from 1954-1974. While the focus on Mr. Colvin’s ministry was social justice and community development, he gathered a number of local African songs. He adapted these African congregational songs by adapting traditional melodies and writing new Christian texts.

 Jesu, Jesu is the most known song of those gathered by Mr. Colvin. The hymn comes from the district of Chereponi, Ghana, was it was written. The text epitomizes the seeking of Christian service – enriching the Christian community through serving others, equality, and love. His own explanation of the text he wrote is below:

Sitting there in the moonlight, I felt it simply had to be about black and white, rich and poor. I was ashamed of the wasteful affluence of my people, but proud of the Gospel that transforms us into servants of one another. It is only when we who are rich learn to have the humility of the slave towards the poor of the world that we shall be able to learn from them; they have so much to teach us and share with us.
KAIROS KORNER
Please join us for a Kairos Koffee Hour following the 10am service on Sunday, February 9th as we say thank you to our wonderful Feast Bread Bakers who provide the delicious home-baked bread for our youngest children to share during their communion time each Sunday. This will also be an informal opportunity for our Kairos families to get to know each other as well as the other members of the larger St Matthew’s family. Materials 
will be available for the children to create Valentine’s Day cards while the adults relax and enjoy some fellowship. Beverages and good eats for all!

Looking ahead~

Children’s Ash Wednesday Service: March 5th at 4:30pm
Second Grade Eucharist Instruction: Tuesday, March 18th from 4:30pm – 5:15pm

    Tuesday, March 25th from 4:30pm – 5:15pm

Second Grade Eucharist Family Worship Service:  Sunday, March 30th 10am

Book Club – February 20-7:30 pm (library)
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February 20, Thursday, 7:30 pm-(library) Please Look After Mom, by Kyung-sook Shin. When a 69-year-old woman is separated from her husband among the crowds of the Seoul subway station, her family begins a desperate search to find her. This is an indelible portrait of a woman whose entire identity, despite her secret desires, is tied up in her children and the heartbreaking loss that is felt when family bonds loosen over time.
Contact Holly Weise (609-737-1064) for more information or suggestions. 
[image: image10.png]



INQUIRER’S CLASS or “Episcopal 101”, led by Rev. Peggy, will meet on Sunday mornings at 11:15am in the Library from February 9th – March 2nd. All are welcome to learn more about the history, liturgy, tradition of the Episcopal Church!  Anyone interested in being confirmed or received on March 16th by Bishop Chip Stokes, please call the office (609) 737-0985 or email Rev. Peggy to sign up for this class: peggyhodgkins@gmail.com.
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RETIREMENT FORUM
Just retired? Planning on retiring soon? Worried about what you will do when you retire? Join Peter Stimpson and members of the St Matthew's community for dessert and coffee at 7 pm on Sunday, February 9th to join in a discussion of this next chapter in our lives. Peter, soon to retire himself, will guide a discussion of the joys and fears of retirement.
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Destinations for February
Destinations, our middle school youth group, will gather on Wednesday, February 12th at 6pm. Interested in joining our parent email list? Contact Diana Drake at drakeink@aol.com or at 609-730-9037
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LENTEN SERIES 
Join us as we study the Book of Acts for 'Lenten Small Groups.' This year we will meet in Belmont Hall, for worship, a simple supper and fellowship. Save 6:30-9 pm on these Tuesday dates: March 11, 18 and 25, and April 1 and 8, 2014. Bible Study and small group discussion will be led by Rev. Peggy. A sign up will be set up in the narthex starting Sunday, February 16th. Please be sure to sign up so that we supply plenty of food for all.
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LENTEN SERIES Begins in March:
Join us for a Tuesday night course during Lent called “A is for Apostle”
a Bible Study of the Book of Acts and small group discussion led by Rev. Peggy. Please sign up in the narthex starting Sunday, February 16th so that we supply plenty of food for all.
Tuesdays: March 11, 18 and 25, and April 1 and 8, 2014. 
6:00pm – Evening Prayer
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6:30pm – Simple Supper

7:15pm – Study led by Rev. Peggy

7:40-8:20pm –Small Group Discussion

8:20-8:30pm – Compline Prayer

You are welcome to come for all or any part of the evening!
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ARE YOU ON FACEBOOK? Find our new FaceBook page “St. Matthew’s Church Pennington” (make sure it’s the one with the Episcopal Shield) and be sure to “Like” it! Also, be a Friend to Rev. Peggy who is listed as “Peggy Hodgkins.”
News from the Diocese of New Jersey: 
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1. DIOCESAN CONVENTION

Crowne Plaza, Cherry Hill, NJ, Friday & Saturday, Feb. 28 & March 1, 2014

2. For High School Seniors:   Student Service Awards

The Episcopal Church Women of the Diocese of New Jersey gave 37 students a Student Service Award in 2013. The awards are given to high school seniors entering college in the fall, or to those already in college. Both young men and young women may apply and they may apply each year that they are attending college. The monetary awards are not scholarships based on financial need, but rather awards given in appreciation for service to church and community. Each applicant is required to submit an application and three recommendations (one each from the parish priest, a teacher, and a lay person) by April 1st. 
The Student Service Award fund depends on donations from individual parishes and ECW organizations in the Diocese of New Jersey. The Girl’s Friendly Society also gives very generously to the fund. Every dollar received is awarded so that each year after the awards are made the fund needs to be rebuilt. 
Request an application by writing to Ms. Paula Windus/Student Service Award, 225 Grove Street, Somerville, NJ, 08876, or call 908-526-7150. 
3. NJ Cursillo Weekend 26

Save this date:  October 25, 2014 at St. Marguerite's Retreat House at the Convent of 
St. John Baptist (CSJB) in Mendham, NJ.
Lent & holy WEEK & EASTER schedule

March 5, Ash Wednesday

[image: image18.jpg]JOIN US ON
facebook




  7:00am, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes

12 Noon, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes
  4:30pm, Children’s Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes

  7:30pm, Ash Wednesday Service w/Imposition of Ashes
Tuesdays in Lent – Lenten Series March 11, 18, 25, April 1 & 8

April 17, Maundy Thursday –
8:00pm, Service

April 18, Good Friday –
        12noon, Ecumenical Service

April 19, Saturday -


8:00pm, EASTER VIGIL
April 20, Sunday -



8 and 10am, EASTER SUNDAY
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Parish Profile Committee 
As a part of our transition process for calling a new Rector to St. Matthew’s, a Parish Profile Committee has been formed.

The Profile Committee will compile a document describing St. Matthew's parish at this point in our life and ministry. The purpose of the profile is to introduce a potential candidate for the position of rector of our congregation. The end result needs to be true to who we see ourselves to be as a worshipping and ministering congregation, as well as what we're striving to be in the future.
The gathering of the information for the profile document will be done through research, surveys and discussion groups. For example, the committee will invite parishioners to join either a large or small discussion group where your views about the life and health of St. Matthew’s can be heard; and your aspirations for our parish can be expressed and shared. 

Additionally, the committee will assemble historical documents, information about stewardship and finance, demographics of our wider community and photographs. A typical profile document includes descriptions of programs, worship style, goals for the future, and any concerns that might hamper the parish from pursuing its parish mission. Candidates for the position of rector must know all of this, and therefore the St. Matthew’s Profile Committee will represent all of the facets of our life thoughtfully and honestly.
The members of our Parish Profile Committee are: Paul Bell (Chair), Tim Cooper, Diana Drake, Howie Dumhart, Tammy Eng, Annie Gribbins, Janice Kinnamon, Teri Lawver, Mark Lederer, Elizabeth Luciano, Katherine Spych, and Bruce Weise. Please know that the abilities and talents of these parishioners have been identified and recommended by the Nominating Committee and endorsed by a vote of our Vestry. 

The members of the Profile Committee represent you – the wider parish. They are broadly representative of the various constituencies within the parish; and were selected because they are thoughtful, prayerful, articulate, understanding of others' views, and committed to working well together as team players. Each has enthusiastically accepted this calling.

The Profile Committee was presented to the parish by the wardens and commissioned during the liturgy on December 22 by Rev. Peggy, our interim rector.

Our current estimate is that this work will take four to six months.
The Profile Committee has been meeting together, begun the process of getting to know one another and started to organize its responsibilities and work. Soon the dates and times of large and small discussion groups will be announced. Please watch the Sunday bulletin, the monthly newsletter and special e-mail alerts.

Finally, the committee encourages your comments and feedback. Make a note of this new email address OurParishProfile@gmail.com.  This is fastest and primary way to reach Profile Committee.
Summer Work Trip to Urban Promise in Camden, NJ

July 13th to 18th, 2014

St. Matthew’s Mission Committee is pleased to announce our 2014 parish mission trip. Based on our great past experiences, we are again partnering with Urban Promise (www.urbanpromiseusa.org) – a non-denominational organization with a mission to the poor and underprivileged children of Camden. 

Who May Join Us: Anyone in our parish community 15 or older is eligible. To learn more about the trip, please go to the church’s website http://stmatthewspennington.org/2014-mission-trip/. Applications are available on the website and on table outside parish office.  They may be turned in at church or by email by January 14.  We hope to have the team finalized shortly after the 14th. Thanks for your prayers and support! 

Questions? Contact Mark Lederer at ma.lederer@verizon.net
+ + +

Why Not?

Make a New Year’s Resolution to 

Read the Bible and Pray Each Day!

Now you can pray the DAILY OFFICE ON LINE

Go to www.missionstclare.com for

Morning Prayer and Evening Prayer.

+ + +

Join us at St. Matthew’s

for our

Annual Mardi Gras Pancake Supper

on
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Tuesday, March 4th
5 to 7:30pm

Adults $7.00

Children (ages 6-12) $4.00

Children under 6 FREE!
There will be two seatings:  5-6:15pm and 6:15-7:30pm

Our all-you-can-eat feast includes pancakes, sausage, fresh fruit, juice and hot beverages.

The Pancake Supper is staffed by LOGOS, our mission trip participants, and our Confirmation Class. 

All proceeds benefit our summer mission trip!
